
 

 

Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians, Inc. 
New York State Board                                                                            

                                                                                                                                                                     
August 18, 2021 

 
Dear Sisters, 
 
I would like to begin by thanking you for choosing me to be your 2021-2023 Treasurer 
at the LAOH NYS Convention in July 2021, in Syracuse, NY.  I have enjoyed the last 
two years serving as your Irish Historian and I am looking forward to the next two 
years as Treasurer. 
 
Appeals for Aid Assessment 
The Appeals for Aid assessment of $.50 per member each year has been continued.  
This assessment will be payable with your per capita taxes in early 2022.  (These 
assessment amounts are based on your 2021 ‘End of Year’ membership report(s).   
 
End of Year (EOY) Reports 
I would like to remind all County and State Treasurers to continue keeping track of 
expenses, etc. for your 2021 End of Year Reports.  These reports are done in Excel 
and will need to be returned to me in Excel.  I will again write on this topic in my next 
report (October 2021) and add any further information regarding EOY Reports..   
 
Zoom Meeting 
I am planning on having a Zoom Meeting in November with County and Division 
Treasurers to discuss End of Year Reports, etc. and answer any questions you may 
have regarding Treasurer Reports, etc.. 
 
IRS Correspondence 
If anyone receives correspondence from the IRS, it is imperative to immediately 
contact LAOH National Treasurer, Sandi Riley Swift.  Her contact information is 314-
750-6907, e-mail:  laohnationaltreasurer@gmail.com.  Only the National Treasurer 
corresponds with the IRS on matters affecting the LAOH.   
 
Bank Accounts 
The LAOH National Board has procedures for opening a bank account.  National 
Treasurer Sandi Swift is available to assist any County and/or Division with opening 
an account.  If you are planing to open a bank account, please contact me at Telephone 
Number or Email listed below..   (Gentle Reminder:  All ‘checks’ written by County 
and/or Division Treasurers must have two signatures on each check). 
 
In closing, I would like to wish everyone a pleasant and healthy end of the summer 
season.  If you have any questions, I can be reached at 718.219.4378, Email:  
nyslaohtreasurer@gmail.com. 
 
In our Motto, 
JoAnn Gunderesen, LAOH NYS Treasurer  

Officers 
 
President 
Agnes O’Leary 
nyslaohpresident@gmail.com 
 
Vice President 
Regina Begley 
nyslaohvicepresident@gmail.com 
 
Secretary 
Therese Meyer 
nyslaohsecretary@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer 
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Irish Historian 
Catherine Doherty 
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Catholic Action 
Mary “Sissy” Durkee 
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Mary Beth Durkee 
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Appointees 
Auditor 
Christina Parisi 
nyslaohauditor@gmail.com 
 
Freedom for All Ireland 
Joane Moore 
nyslaohfreedomforallireland@gmail.com 
 
Military & Veterans Affairs 
Jeanine Mannareno 
nyslaohmilitaryveteransaffairs@gmail.com 
 
Fundraising 
Chris Brogan 
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Immigration & Education 
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